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6.	 What if my child has a 3/4 zip from 
Gerald/Dukes that has the school logo  
on it?  Can they wear it in the classroom? 

	 No…all uniform items (shirt, shorts, pants, skirt, 
sweater, etc.) MUST be from one of our 3 approved 
vendors. Coats and outerwear items with logos from 
Gerald/Dukes are usable outside of the classrooms. 

7.	 What if my child is cold in the classroom 
and likes to wear a sweatshirt or 3/4 zip 
with the school logo from previous years?  

	 All uniform items must be in line with the dress 
code and with items from one of our 3 approved 
vendors (shirt, shorts, pants, skirt, sweater, etc.). 

8.	 Are coats & outerwear REQUIRED to have 
the school logo embroidered on it? 

	 Not if it is being placed into a locker/cubby during 
school hours, but you can certainly add the logo 
at your preference. A logo may be added to coats, 
bags, etc. at St. John, Choice or Lands’ End. 

9.	 What items can my child wear that I’ve 
purchased from Gerald, our online spirit 
store vendor? 

	 Gerald Printing is approved to supply SJS spirit 
wear. Your child can wear any spirit wear item (old 
or new “fun” designs that do not include the school 
SJS logo or an older logo) on designated spirit days 
(typically most Fridays). 

10.	 On “out of uniform” days, can my  
daughter wear the shorts/skirts like  
from Lululemon?   

	 Yes, however, the shorts, dresses or skirts may not 
be shorter than 2” above the knee for all students 
small or tall.  

 

1.	 Where can I find the uniform guide?  
	 The easiest access is on our website:  

sjschoolonline.org/parent-student-resources/. 
The 2024-2025 Uniform Guide can be found in the 
“Documents” section. The guide is also printed in 
the school handbook.

2. 	 Where am I allowed to get uniform items? 
	 We have 3 exclusive vendors that are approved 

and updated on all school uniform apparel: St. 
John/Etown, Choice/Bardstown, Lands’ End/online.

3.	 What will happen if my child arrives at 
school not wearing what they’re  
supposed to? 

	 Policies and procedures are outlined in the 
handbook. The first week will be a very forgiving 
grace period. Most uniform violations beyond the 
first week will be addressed by the administration. 
In most cases, a student will need to rectify the 
dress code violation before attending their regular 
classroom. 

4.	 What about shoes…do they have to be 
solid black or solid white?  

	 All Tennis Shoes must be predominantly white or 
black. Accents and logos are allowed if they are 
grey, white or black.  Thus, a student would be in 
code even if they have a white shoe with black or 
grey logo stripes on the shoe. 

5.	 Does my child need to wear a belt with 
the school uniform?                                

	 If your child is PreK through 2nd…NO! All grades 3rd 
– 8th grade (boys and girls) are required to wear a 
belt with uniform pants and shorts. 


